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NOT VOTING—8 

Cohen 
Giffords 
Labrador 

Moore 
Nadler 
Schrader 

Schwartz 
Wasserman 

Schultz 

ANNOUNCEMENT BY THE SPEAKER PRO TEMPORE 

The SPEAKER pro tempore (during 
the vote). There are 2 minutes remain-
ing in this vote. 

b 1845 

So the bill was passed. 
The result of the vote was announced 

as above recorded. 
A motion to reconsider was laid on 

the table. 
f 

REPORT ON RESOLUTION PRO-
VIDING FOR CONSIDERATION OF 
H.R. 1076, PROHIBITING FEDERAL 
FUNDING OF NATIONAL PUBLIC 
RADIO 

Mr. DREIER, from the Committee on 
Rules, submitted a privileged report 
(Rept. No. 112–35) on the resolution (H. 
Res. 174) providing for consideration of 
the bill (H.R. 1076) to prohibit Federal 
funding of National Public Radio and 
the use of Federal funds to acquire 
radio content, which was referred to 
the House Calendar and ordered to be 
printed. 

f 

REMOVAL OF NAME OF MEMBER 
AS COSPONSOR OF H.R. 979 

Mr. CLAY. Mr. Speaker, I ask unani-
mous consent to have my name re-
moved as cosponsor of the bill (H.R. 
979) to amend chapter 89 of title 5, 
United States Code, to ensure program 
integrity, transparency, and cost sav-
ings in the pricing and contracting of 
prescription drug benefits under the 
Federal Employees Health Benefits 
Program. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Is there 
objection to the request of the gen-
tleman from Missouri? 

There was no objection. 
f 

RECOGNIZING THE CONTRIBU-
TIONS OF THE MIAMI HEBREW 
ACADEMY 

(Ms. ROS-LEHTINEN asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
her remarks.) 

Ms. ROS-LEHTINEN. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to recognize an extraor-
dinary school in my south Florida com-
munity, the Miami Hebrew Academy. 
Founded in 1947 with just a handful of 
students, the Hebrew Academy was the 
first Jewish day school in the south-
eastern United States. 

Today, the Hebrew Academy has 
grown to over 600 students and serves 
with distinction the educational and 
religious needs of our Jewish families 
and students. In addition to a phe-
nomenal general education, students of 
the Miami Hebrew Academy are taught 
the values of the Torah, the benefits of 
a strong American-Israeli partnership, 
and the importance of Holocaust edu-
cation. 

I cannot thank the Hebrew Academy 
enough for its leadership in both the 
general and spiritual education of our 
south Florida community. 

f 

YUCCA MOUNTAIN 

(Ms. BERKLEY asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend her re-
marks.) 

Ms. BERKLEY. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to express my sympathy for the 
people of Japan as they battle a nu-
clear disaster that threatens lives and 
their environment, and I rise to reject 
calls for more wasteful spending, $100 
billion more of wasteful spending, on 
the Yucca Mountain project in re-
sponse to Japan’s nuclear tragedy. 

Dumping radioactive waste on top of 
an earthquake fault located inside a 
volcanic zone 90 miles outside of Las 
Vegas will only increase the danger to 
Americans from radioactive waste pro-
duced at nuclear power plants. Nuclear 
industry plans call for decades of waste 
shipments to be unleashed on commu-
nities across the United States that are 
unprepared to deal with the death and 
destruction that this radioactive gar-
bage can cause. 

Whether it’s a tragic accident involv-
ing a train or a truck carrying nuclear 
waste or a deliberate 9/11 style ter-
rorist attack on even one shipment, 
the risk to human lives and the poten-
tial for billions of dollars in economic 
damage is staggering. 

Let us stop pushing Yucca Mountain 
and start focusing on securing waste at 
existing plant sites, stored in hardened 
bunkers engineered to keep this mate-
rial isolated from our fellow citizens. 
With what we are witnessing in Japan, 
these pro-dump forces should put con-
cern for safeguarding lives above con-
cerns about profits. 

f 

IN MEMORY OF DERRY 
BROWNFIELD 

(Mr. CRAWFORD asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. CRAWFORD. Mr. Speaker, it is 
with a heavy heart that I come to the 
floor today to mourn the passing of 
Derry Brownfield, a pioneer in the farm 
broadcasting industry. As the only 
agri-reporter and farm broadcaster in 
Congress, I feel compelled to honor him 
today. 

Derry’s influence across the farm 
broadcasting industry was far-reach-
ing, and it will be felt for years to 
come. While many overlook the impor-
tance of agri-reporting, Derry under-
stood the necessity. He prided himself 
on ‘‘speaking as a farmer, to the farm-
er, for the farmer, from the farm.’’ 

His vision and passion for informing 
and educating rural America was un-
paralleled and an inspiration to the 
farmers and farm broadcasters he influ-
enced. There is now a noticeable hole 
in the agriculture community, but we 
can take what Derry taught us and 

honor his legacy by continuing the tra-
dition of quality agricultural 
reporting. 

f 

b 1850 

HONORING ST. PATRICK’S DAY 

(Mr. KEATING asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. KEATING. Mr. Speaker, I rise in 
honor of the great holiday of St. Pat-
rick’s Day. My district is home to the 
largest population of Irish Americans 
in the Nation. Like many of my con-
stituents, my paternal grandparents 
emigrated from Ireland at the turn of 
the 20th century. When they came to 
this country, they had all their worldly 
possessions in one trunk each. There-
after, they had eight children, five of 
whom served in our Armed Forces, one 
of whom gave his life for this country. 

So many of my friends and neighbors 
share similar stories of sacrifice and 
dedication to family and to their new 
country. It is no wonder that Irish 
Americans have come to embody the 
values of loyalty, community, and hard 
work in the fabric of our Nation. 

As they say, everyone is Irish on St. 
Patrick’s Day. So let us all embody 
those values as we tackle the chal-
lenges facing our Nation currently. 

May the road rise up to you, 
May the wind be always at your 

back, 
May the sun shine warm upon your 

face, 
The rains fall soft upon your fields 

and, 
Until we meet again, 
May God hold you in the palm of His 

hand. 
f 

RETREAT? 

(Mr. POE of Texas asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. POE of Texas. Mr. Speaker, 9 
months after the administration sent 
1,200 National Guard troops to the bor-
der, Washington has decided that it is 
time for the troops to withdraw. In my 
opinion, this decision is dangerously ir-
responsible. Violence has already 
spilled into the United States from 
Mexico. The 16 Texas border counties 
are packed with foreign nationals 
charged with serious crimes in the 
United States. 

According to the GAO, 56 percent of 
the border is wide open; and instead of 
fulfilling their duty to protect the peo-
ple of this country, Washington orders 
retreat. It defies logic that we would 
remove the National Guard from the 
border. If anything, we need more 
troops on the ground. 

Doesn’t Washington know that the 
border is a war zone? To abandon the 
third front puts Americans at risk with 
cross-border crime. This is a national 
security issue that cannot be ignored. 
It is the first duty of the Federal Gov-
ernment to protect the people and the 
homeland, not order retreat. 
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And that’s just the way it is. 

f 

EXPRESSING SUPPORT FOR JAPAN 
(Ms. KAPTUR asked and was given 

permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Ms. KAPTUR. Mr. Speaker, I would 
like to rise this evening on behalf of 
the people of the State of Ohio to offer 
our great heartfelt support to our 
brothers and sisters in the nation of 
Japan. Every person in the world really 
is bound with compassion and with 
hope that we can find a way to help 
heal the great damage that is occur-
ring there and has occurred. I know 
that we have over 12 naval vessels that 
have moved across the Pacific to offer 
assistance, and nations around the 
world will try to help the people of 
Japan. 

My message this evening is one of 
hope to the Japanese people, so many 
that I have met in my own career, cer-
tainly their national leaders in the 
Diet, in their executives, so many edu-
cational leaders, and just the people of 
Japan who have been so kind to us on 
our visits there. I hope they know that 
Japanese Americans living in our coun-
try, certainly in Ohio’s Ninth District, 
are bound with them in an attitude of 
rebuilding and healing. 

As the State of Ohio’s name mean 
‘‘hello,’’ we offer tonight a very special 
hello to the valiant people of Japan. 

f 

OUR NATURAL RESOURCES 
The SPEAKER pro tempore (Mr. 

LONG). Under the Speaker’s announced 
policy of January 5, 2011, the gen-
tleman from Texas (Mr. GOHMERT) is 
recognized for 60 minutes as the des-
ignee of the majority leader. 

Mr. GOHMERT. Mr. Speaker, I do 
echo the comments of my friend from 
Ohio (Ms. KAPTUR). Our hearts do go 
out, our prayers do go out for the peo-
ple in Japan, difficult time there. 

At the same time, there are so many 
people struggling in this country. 
There are so many people out of work; 
and although in the last week gas 
prices have come down some, sadly in 
the wake of the Japan tragedy, there is 
no doubt speculation will eventually go 
back up unless this administration 
stops, ceases, desists in putting our 
natural resources off limits for our use 
to help our economy to create jobs for 
our citizens. You know, certainly other 
countries welcome the pigheadedness 
of those in charge of this administra-
tion who are determined to keep us 
from using our own resources. 

We had a hearing today in the Nat-
ural Resources Committee, and the 
chairman of the Railroad Commission, 
the regulating body in Texas, Ms. Eliz-
abeth Jones, had indicated—and I was 
not aware of what exactly she had 
said—but, apparently, this administra-
tion is making a big deal of reopening 
and granting a permit that actually 
was not a new permit. This is some-
thing that had been pending that was a 
re-release and was not a new permit. 

And how ironic, the ultimate irony, 
that this administration’s first sup-
posed new permit would be to a drilling 
project in which British Petroleum, 
BP, would be the major investor. How 
about that? This administration sim-
ply cannot get away from trying to 
help their buddies at BP. 

It was interesting to hear our friend 
across the aisle from Massachusetts in 
our hearing today indicate that in the 
European waters, off their coasts, they 
have the same driller, the same inter-
national companies; and yet, the safety 
records over there are much better 
than they are in the Gulf of Mexico. 
Quite interesting because the only dif-
ference is, in this country, the adminis-
tration is run by those who help out 
President Obama, and they have sadly 
looked the other way while BP racked 
up safety violation after safety viola-
tion, after dozens of safety violations. 

In the meantime, the other major 
drillers had one, two violations over 
the same period. BP racked up dozens 
of violations and then hundreds of vio-
lations until they had reached around 
800 safety violations. But did this ad-
ministration rein them in? No. 

And then we later read that actually 
when this administration could not 
bring itself to really come down on BP 
after the disastrous blowout of the 
Deepwater Horizon, that BP executives 
were negotiating and working out the 
day, the time, the place that they 
would come out in support of President 
Obama’s and our Democratic col-
leagues’ great pride and joy called the 
cap-and-trade bill. I don’t want to of-
fend people by calling it the crap-and- 
trade bill, so we will call it the cap- 
and-trade bill instead of what I really 
think it is. 

But they were negotiating to come 
out and be the administration’s one big 
international energy company that em-
braced this whole cap-and-trade bill. 
Why? Because they had special perks 
they were getting out of it with regard 
to carbon sales, and so they were com-
ing onboard. 

b 1900 

Well, of course this administration 
did not want to come down on BP when 
they were going to be the big energy 
company that came out saying, Yes, 
we’re for this cap-and-trade bill. Yes, 
we think it’s good. Why? Because we’re 
going to get rich off of it even though 
Americans are going to be paying out 
the nose for energy once this thing 
kicks in. Americans will be losing their 
jobs right and left; but, boy, we will 
make a lot of money because we’re cro-
nies with the administration. So they 
were going to come out in support. 

The administration didn’t want to 
shut them down. They were hoping 
that what BP was telling them about it 
not really being that big of a deal 
would be true. So of course the Presi-
dent didn’t fly down there imme-
diately, like he had said about Presi-
dent Bush that he should have after 
Katrina. This President waited and 

waited, really didn’t want to come 
down on BP because these were his 
buddies that were going to help him 
get across the finish line the cap-and- 
trade bill. They were the guys that had 
safety violation after safety violation. 
So it gets a little difficult to hear 
friends across the aisle talk about cro-
nyism when we know that when you 
really examine the facts where the cro-
nyism lies. 

We have heard people talk about how 
offensive it was that there were off-
shore leases that had language re-
moved from the pricing from which 
royalties were paid that cost the 
United States Treasury billions of dol-
lars in royalties that rightfully would 
have been the U.S. Treasury’s, except 
that our hearings indicated that there 
was actually at least one or two people 
in the Clinton administration who had 
it pointed out, Hey, we need this lan-
guage in here that allows us to get the 
amount of royalties we should. But 
they were instructed, We are leaving it 
out here. 

When we had a hearing with a friend 
of the Clinton administration, a former 
appointee of the Clinton administra-
tion who had done his research, I asked 
him why he had not questioned those 
people who had ordered that that lan-
guage be kept out. He said, Well, they 
left the administration, so we really 
can’t question them. They are in the 
private sector now. 

Well, you do a little further research, 
and you find out that the private sec-
tor, these people that cost the United 
States Government billions of dollars 
and made billions of dollars for the cro-
nies of the Democrats in the Big Oil, 
they actually had gone to work for 
British Petroleum. How about that. So 
to have heard the former Clinton ap-
pointee who did the investigations say, 
Well, I couldn’t possibly question these 
people because they left, and they were 
in the private sector, I was surprised 
because if someone intentionally and 
knowingly defrauds the government, 
it’s a crime. And the FBI doesn’t have 
any trouble normally going after folks, 
subpoenaing records. They know how 
to do it. They do it quite well. But they 
didn’t go after these individuals be-
cause—well, they had left government 
service, and this one in particular had 
gone to work for British Petroleum. 
How about that. 

So imagine our surprise in 2009 when 
we find out that the person who was 
most knowledgeable about the lan-
guage being taken out that cost us bil-
lions of dollars and had gone to work 
for British Petroleum had now been 
brought on to the Obama administra-
tion to supervise these offshore leases. 
How about that. Or to quote our friends 
from Saturday Night Live: ‘‘What’s up 
with that?’’ It cost the country billions 
of dollars, went to work for British Pe-
troleum, and then you bring them back 
on and put them in charge of the off-
shore leases? 

Then we find out that those who 
worked for the Interior Department, 
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